
Week of December 23 
Winter Training 
 “Then Jehovah spoke to Moses in the wilderness of Sinai, in the Tent of Meeting, on the first day of 
the second month, in the second year after they had come out of the land of Egypt, saying, take the sum of 
all the assembly of the children of Israel, by their families, by their fathers' households, according to the 
number of names, every male, head by head. From twenty years old and upward, all who are able to go 
forth for military service in Israel, you and Aaron shall number them by their companies.” (Num. 1:1-3) 
 The semiannual training is taking place this week in Anaheim. The training covers part of the book of 
Numbers. Please pray that the Lord would infuse all the saints with His up-to-date burden through the live 
training messages and the webcast and video training in many localities, including Los Angeles. May the 
Lord advance in His recovery during this week! 

Southern California College Students 
 For the Southern California college age there will be a “Fan into Flame” time to incite one another 
and pray for one another immediately following this Winter Training. This is for all of the core college 
students (not students new to church life). It will be Lord's Day, December 31, 6 to 9 pm at Hall 1 of the 
church in Irvine, 4252 Irvine Center Drive, Irvine, CA 92612. Bring $5 for dinner. 

Bibles for America 
 Please pray for the thousands of people who have received a free Bible and/or books from BfA in 
2018. May every recipient be granted a spirit of wisdom and revelation as they read the NT Recovery 
Version and ministry books! 

European Winter Schools of Truth 
 From December 26 to 31, the Winter School of Truth will take place simultaneously in the UK, 
Netherlands, and Iberian Peninsula. Pray that the Lord will give the young people in Europe a captivating 
vision of His wonderful person and a governing and controlling vision of His eternal economy. Pray for 
the young people, serving saints, and speaking brothers; for the lessons and groups, meal times and 
activity times; and for the weather and all practical arrangements, such as transportation and room 
assignments. Also remember the German-speaking young people’s participation in the Netherlands.  

United Kingdom 
 Please pray for the Lord’s sovereign will be done in the “Brexit” political process. May the Lord’s 
move not suffer loss and may the ability of saints to move between Europe and the UK for trainings and 
conferences not be hindered.  

The Lord’s Testimony in Europe 
 Pray for the raising up of the Lord’s testimony in major cities, including: Lisbon, Portugal; Vienna, 
Austria; Sofia, Bulgaria; Thessaloniki, Greece; Zagreb, Croatia; Belgrade and Novi Sad, Serbia; Geneva 
and Zurich, Switzerland; Bilbao, Spain; Amsterdam and Rotterdam, the Netherlands; and Tirana, Albania. 

Announcements 
1. Morning revival: Training verses or repeat Week 24 of Crystallization-Study of Leviticus, Vol. 4. 

Next we will use Material Offerings and the Lord’s Move Today for two weeks; if you do not have a 
copy, please order one. Starting Monday, January 14, we will begin The Reality of the Body of Christ 
(Thanksgiving Conference). 

2. The annual Southern California Spanish-speaking Conference will be Friday evening, January 18 
through mid Lord’s Day, January 20, in Anaheim. The messages will be in English with simultaneous 
translation into Spanish; they are open to all the saints. Child care will be provided for kindergarten 
through 6th grade plus a room with a broadcast for parents with children younger than kindergarten. 

3. A Southern California Young People’s Blending Conference will be simultaneous with the 
Spanish-speaking conference. No meals or hospitality will be provided. 

4. Beginning January 1, the Spanish language radio broadcast in Los Angeles Monday through Friday 
will change time to 9:00 to 9:30 pm. For L.A. County the frequency will change to FM 100.3, with 
FM 90.3 for San Fernando Valley and Ventura County.


